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STANDING COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC ACCOUNTS 

 

MINUTE NO. 22 

Wednesday, November 30,1983 at 8:30 a.m. 

 

1. PRESENT: Mr. Shillington in the Chair and members Engel, Glauser, Katzman, Martens, Morin, Weiman and Young 

 

Officials Present: 

 

Provincial Auditor’s Office: 

 

W. Lutz, Provincial Auditor 

B. Braaten, Auditor Manager 

 

Comptroller’s Office: 

 

P. Knecht, Director of Central Accounting Branch 

 

2. The following documents were tabled: 

 

PAC 72 Department of Government Services Property and Planning Branch (Space Inventory Printout). 

 

PAC 73 Department of Government Services Property and Planning (Building Listing Printout). 

 

PAC 74 Department of Government Services Department’s Procedure on Leased Space Acquisition 

 

PAC 75 Department of Government Services Building Space-Types definition. 

 

3. An in camera briefing session was held on the Department of Supply and Services. 

 

4. Public Hearing: Saskatchewan Supply & Services 

 

Witnesses: 

 

O. Cutts, Deputy Minister 

K. Brehm, Executive Director, Administration & Financial Services 

P. Brown, Executive Director, Capital Development Division 

J. Peterson, A/Executive Director, Capital Planning Division 

I. Laidlaw, Executive Director, Commercial Services Division 

J. Law, Executive Director, Maintenance and Operations Division. 

 

5. An in camera briefing session was held on the Saskatchewan Housing Corporation. 

 

6. Public Hearing: Saskatchewan Housing Corporation 

 

Witnesses: 

 

C. Hart, President 

T. Carter, Executive Director, Policy Development, Communications and the Secretariat 

 

The following document was tabled: 
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PAC 76 Saskatchewan Housing Corporation — responses to requests for information regarding Department of Northern 

Saskatchewan. 

 

7. The committee considered a list of items flagged for possible inclusion in its final report — PAC 77. 

 

During consideration of the item flagged under Department of Culture and Youth re: problem of relative provincial funding 

levels to the Centre of the Arts in Regina and the Saskatoon Centennial auditorium, it was moved by Mr. Young: 

 

That this matter not be referred to in the committee’s final report. 

 

A debate arising and the question being put, it was agreed to on Division. 

 

8. It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman would prepare the committee’s final report for the fiscal year ’81/’82. 

 

9. The committee adjourned at 11:43 a.m. to the call of the Chair. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DAVID MITCHELL  E.B. SHILLINGTON 

Committee Clerk Chairman 


